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Mossman Magistrates Court closure and registry arrangements from 31 January 2024 

Introduction 

1. This Practice Direction applies from 10 April 2024 and should be read in conjunction with
Practice Direction 13 of 2023 - Temporary closure of Mossman Magistrates Court
Registry and will continue until the issue of a further Practice Direction.

Purpose 

2. The purpose of this Practice Direction is to facilitate court and registry arrangements at
Mossman Magistrates Court and registry from 1 0 April 2024.

Registry arrangements 

3. The Mossman Magistrates Court Registry has temporarily re-located to the Transport and
Main Roads site located at Shop 1 - 14 Front Street, Mossman. It will continue to operate
from that location until further notice.

4. Parties filing documents may do so at this location or at the Cairns Magistrates Court
Registry located at 5D Sheridan Street, Cairns City.

5. During the period of closure parties may contact the Mossman Magistrates Court Registry
by telephoning the Cairns Magistrates Court Registry 07 4280 6000 or emailing
courthouse.cairns@justice.qld.gov.au.

Court closure 

6. All matters that are currently listed before the Mossman Magistrates Court will be heard
from the Mossman Shire Hall located at 4 Mill Street, Mossman unless otherwise advised
by the Court.

7. Parties can contact the Cairns Magistrates Court Registry on telephone 7 4280 6000 or
by emailing courthouse.cairns@justice.qld.gov.au to requ�app r by telephone or
seek an online/email adjournment.

�. 
Stephen Courtney 
Acting Chief Magistrate 
4 April 2024 




